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September 29, 2009
TO:
PB&Z, F&A, County Board
FR:
Mike Warner, Exec. Director

Christine Gaynes, Watershed Engineer
RE:
FEMA-IEMA Pre-Disaster Mitigation Grant 2008 Contract Agreement
The Illinois Emergency Management Agency (IEMA) has executed the contract for the SMC to administer a $1,577,922 Pre-Disaster Mitigation (PDM) grant to acquire eleven flood prone properties throughout Lake County. The property locations are within the Village of Gurnee, the Village of Round Lake Heights, unincorporated Wauconda Township, unincorporated Shields Township and unincorporated Ela Township.

FEMA’s Pre-Disaster Mitigation Program is a nationwide competitive program with the goal of funding the most cost-effective projects to reduce property damages due to flooding and other natural disasters. SMC focuses on properties that have consistently suffered flood related damages. The program goal is to remove flood-prone structures from repetitive loss situations and to reduce the need for emergency services during flood events. SMC was the only entity to receive funding in the State of Illinois for the 2008 cycle of this specific grant program.
The total project cost is $2,109,353. The grant provides 75% of the project funds which total $1,577,922. The remaining 25% will come from SMC and local government cash and service contributions.
The county-wide buyout program is a voluntary program and the acquisition offers will be based on independent fair market value appraisals. Upon acceptance of the offer to purchase, SMC will purchase the homes and demolish them. The sites will then be restored to a naturalized state. The ownership of the properties will then be turned over to the local jurisdiction which will also maintain the property as open space in perpetuity.
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